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PROCUREMENT INFORMATION MEMORANDUM  2006-02 

 

 

TO: All Certified Procurement Officers 

 

REVISION DATE: January 1, 2015 

 

SUBJECT:                  Limitation of Liability 

 

[Limitation of Liability – Attachment not available for download.  PIM 2006-02 was previously 

distributed internally to all Certified Procurement Officers (CPO’s).  If you are a CPO of the 

State of Oklahoma and would like to receive a copy of it, please email 

Scott.Schlotthauer@omes.ok.gov 
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State Purchasing Director    
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